
Board Meeting Minutes for September 22, 2021  Old North Davis Neighborhood Association (ONDNA)
Draft  October 14, 2021

Our meeting convened at 6:00 pm via Zoom.
  
Attendees:  ONDNA Board members present were: John Meyer, Angela Willson, Steve Tracy, Lucas Welch, Gerrit Mulholland and Greg Frantz.  Other attendees were Marian Stephenson, John Lofland, Cyndi Marshall, Lou Fox, Marnelle Gleason, and Barbara Anderson.

Start Meeting. The minutes for our June 10, 2021 meeting were approved with no changes.  No change to our bank account, which remains at  $639.37. 

Neighborhood Projects. ONDNA is still waiting to hear about the permits regarding this property.  There was no further discussion about the property.
 
Street Trees.Board member Tony Martin has been monitoring the status of our newly-planted trees, and has been seen in the neighborhood with his children caring for them. We thank Tony and his kids for their good work on behalf of our neighborhood trees.

Police Advisory Board.  The Police Board is discussing how to address Issues such as 
social disputes, homeless folks, and the dirtiness of downtown.   We wish them good luck, and thank them for their work.

Roads and Alleys.  There are now new crosswalks on F Street( thank you, City of Davis).  Four-way stop signs at 6th and D Street may happen in October. There was further talk about our neighborhood alleys.  There are still problems with alleys diverting water into garages during rainstorms and dust due to alley traffic during dry times.  It was proposed that a  group of neighbors meet with the City os Davis Public Works to discuss these issues, and ONDNA members Steve Tracy, Gerrit Mulholland, and neighbor Lou Fox agreed to do this.  Thank you, Steve, Gerrit, and Lou for following this.

Other Agenda Items. The City of Davis is proceeding with its annual Neighbors Night Out event, which involves folks getting together for a potluck to encourage neighborhood unity and for people to get know their neighborhood better.  ONDNA embraces this effort, but this year, due to the continuing presence of the Covid virus, we decided to not participate in this event.

Other Business.  We discussed Board elections, which are due soon, and felt that elections should be held in Spring or early summer.

Our meeting was adjourned at about 7:00 pm.  Our next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, October 14, via Zoom.

Respectfully submitted, Greg Frantz, ONDNA Secretary, October 14, 2021.

